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I am speaking to the oil trinity on the dais; Parvin, Gorrell and Long.

You are subverting the will of the People by this end-around run to undo the 2040 General
Plan which was prepared and agreed upon by a broad consensus of the community. 

For the sake of political favors and money;

You are giving away our water which is not yours to give.

You are giving away our air which is not yours to give.

You are giving away our health which is not yours to give. 

You are giving away our lives which are not yours to give.

You are giving away our children’s future which is not yours to give.

In order to remain in office and receive the hundreds of thousands of dollars in dirty
campaign money you have sacrificed your integrity, morality and any pretense of governing
for the greater good.

Don’t bother thanking the speakers at the end of public comment. You don’t mean it. You
don’t want it. And you certainly will not act on our recommendations.

Steve Nash
2211 Laurel Valley Place
Oxnard, CA 93036
805-889-0218
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